# MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT PARTNERSHIP MEETING MINUTES October 16, 2007

The regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Business Development Partnership (BDP) was held at 12:30 p.m., Tuesday, October 16, 2007 at the Montgomery Township Building. The members of the BDP in attendance included Tony Lizell, Tony Mauriello, Allan Nappen, Larry Mastroieni, and Jim Koller. Also present:, Pam Gural-Bear, Assistant Township Manager, Mike Galla, Management Analyst, Bruce Shoupe, Director of Planning and Zoning, Stacy Crandell, Public Information Coordinator, and Larry Gregan, Finance Director.

**Call to Order:** Allan Nappen called the meeting to order at 12:37pm.

## **Minutes Approval:**

A motion to approve the Minutes were made by Mr. Koller and seconded by Mr. Mastroieni.

#### **New Business:**

- Budget Overview
  - Larry Gregan gave the committee an overview of the preliminary budget overview.
    - o Bruce Shoupe gave an update on new development which has increased revenues for building permits.
- Holiday Lights
  - Pam Gural-Bear and Stacy Crandell told the committee about the upcoming Holiday
    Lights Contest and asked for donations for prizes. Ms. Gural-Bear also thanked the many
    businesses that donated and sponsored the Annual Autumn Festival Event which took
    place last Saturday, October 13<sup>th</sup>.

#### **Public Comment:**

None.

#### **Old Business:**

None.

# **Business Update**

None.

#### **Open Discussion:**

None.

## **Adjournment:**

• There being no further business to come before the BDP, the meeting adjourned at 1:20 p.m. The group will meet next on November 20, 2007 at the Montgomery Township Building at 12:30p.m.